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April 1, 2022

Writer contact:
Laura Maristany

lmaristany@bitwiseindustries.com
571-218-6526

Office of Infrastructure Finance and Innovation
Office of the Secretary of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE
Washington, DC 20590

Re: City of Toledo Raise Grant Application

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

On behalf of Bitwise Industries,  we write to support the City of Toledo’s Department of
Transportation RAISE grant application. The proposed project will be a catalyst for the
ongoing development of Toledo’s transportation system, which is important to the success
of the launch of our tech ecosystem in the city. Toledo has a long history of disinvestment in
many of the neighborhoods our employees, students, and stakeholders come from, and the
plan outlined in the RAISE grant application brings economic development, education, and
even entertainment opportunities to neighborhoods that have missed the economic
rebound that has occurred in other areas of our city.

Since 2013, Bitwise Industries, a female and minority-led technology company
headquartered in Fresno, CA, has been training unexpected people from underestimated
places for jobs in the digital economy. Our workforce programs have trained over 8,000
student workers, with 80% of job seekers finding employment in tech jobs following our
program, resulting in over a quarter of a billion dollars of aggregate wages, mostly for
women and minorities. Many of these individuals have gone from making under $21K/year
to well over $61K/year. Furthermore, the technology consulting side of our business has
hired many of these students to help cities build and strengthen their digital infrastructure,
proving it is possible to build stellar technology in underrepresented places with diverse,
nontraditional talent. In 2021, we announced our expansion to Toledo and plan to partner
with ProMedica to develop Toledo’s Jefferson Building. We began offering coding and web
development classes to Toledoans in September 2021.

With this RAISE grant, Toledo would be able to connect the historically disadvantaged
Junction neighborhood to the Uptown neighborhood, and specifically the Social Innovation
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District (SID) under development in Uptown, which will provide the backdrop for maturation
of Bitwise Industries’ digital equity model. The SID is anchored by the Toledo Innovation
Center, which is a historic building undergoing extensive renovation in order to house a
variety of services including Bitwise Industries’ nationally recognized workforce
development programming, tech consulting, and community-building activities. By
recruiting underestimated humans into technology apprenticeships based out of the
Toledo Innovation Center, and leveraging their talents to strengthen digital infrastructure in
our communities, we will transform the regional economy, increase local demand for
technology, and expand pathways into high wage, high growth jobs.

The City of Toledo’s project will reduce transportation barriers that could and have
prevented people from accessing high wage jobs in Toledo. The project will also bring the
pedestrian and bicycle traffic necessary to support the numerous minority-owned
businesses established in the Junction neighborhood and increase their economic stability.
Currently, Uptown and Junction are connected by expressway overpasses without
adequate pedestrian or bicycle infrastructure. Despite high ridership, the bus routes do not
have bus stops with amenities. The plan outlined in the grant will improve safety and
accessibility while at the same time creating a sense of neighborhood identity. Moreover,
with increased access to education and economic development opportunities, residents in
both neighborhoods can build their wealth.

Toledo is building on recent investments via American Rescue Plan funds, private
philanthropy and public/private partnerships. If funded, the RAISE grant will sustain the city’s
upward trajectory and ensure equitable outcomes by bringing additional opportunities to
these historically underserved neighborhoods and spurre additional investment in small
and minority owned businesses, housing and arts and cultural institutions. This vision for
Uptown and Junction fit solidly within the DOT’s goals.

Sincerely,

Tammi Sherman
VP Toledo, Bitwise Industries
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300 Madison Avenue, Suite 0110 Toledo, Ohio 43604 

 
Office of Infrastructure Finance and Innovation       March 23, 2022 

Office of the Secretary of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE  

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

I support the City of Toledo’s Department of Transportation RAISE Grant application. Having joined city leaders, 

community members, small business owners, non-profit leaders, and others who were directly involved, I can 

attest that it addresses many of the needs outlined during our community conversations. In many ways, Toledo is 

experiencing a rebirth after decades of decline, however, this growth and redevelopment has not yet reached many 

of our neighborhoods. The Uptown and Junction neighborhoods located within and adjacent to downtown, 

identified as the focus for this grant, have experienced historic disinvestment and neglect that can begin to be 

reversed with the strategic plan and vision that has been agreed upon and can be catalyzed with DOT funds. 

By improving the connectivity between the Junction and Uptown neighborhoods through dedicated bike and 

pedestrian corridors with better lighting, wayfinding and other safety measures, we can bring the services and 

opportunities available in Uptown to the residents of Junction. The Uptown neighborhood is the location of a 

newly formed Social Innovation District anchored by Toledo Innovation Center which is a historic building 

undergoing extensive renovation in order to house a variety of services including technical training, 

apprenticeships, small business supports and other wrap around services specifically focused on an underserved 

population living in the Uptown and Junction neighborhoods as well as other surrounding neighborhoods. The 

community has partnered with Bitwise Industries to bring their proven track record of upskilling an underserved 

population to anchor the Social Innovation District. The proposed improvements build upon the planned 

infrastructure projects the City is undertaking to upgrade aging water and sewer lines and fits into the broader 

strategic plan for downtown and the city. These improvements will positively impact all of downtown as we can 

attract additional job opportunities and increase the standard of living for the residents in these neighborhoods. 

The City is committed to building on the momentum from significant public and private partnerships that are 

enhancing our convention center, our riverfront, and our central business district. Additional investment in these 

neighborhoods accelerates our progress by bringing economic opportunity to areas that have been disinvested for 

many years. The intentional planning and community involvement have resulted in a plan that will elevate our 

neighborhoods, increase economic opportunity, and improve overall quality of life. Furthermore, by increasing 

access to safe pedestrian and bicycle corridors, we will reap the health benefits as well. And because our 

communities suffer disproportionate poor health, these benefits are incredibly important. 

I am hopeful that our thoughtful and comprehensive plan outlined in the application will be reviewed favorably. 

Our community members need and deserve the increased access to services, opportunities, and amenities this 

project will provide. I am proud to have been part of the process to bring this plan together and would be happy to 

answer any questions you may have. 

Sincerely, 

Paul L. Toth  
Paul Toth 

President 



April 3, 2022 

Office of Infrastructure Finance and Innovation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

It is my sincere pleasure to support the City of Toledo’s Department of Transportation RAISE grant 
application. This funding opportunity is aligned incredibly well with Jerusalem Baptist Church vision and 
strategic plan for the region and will be a catalyst for the ongoing development of our transportation 
system. Toledo has a long history of disinvestment in many of our neighborhoods and the plan outlined 
in the RAISE grant application brings economic development, education, and even entertainment 
opportunities to neighborhoods that have missed the economic rebound that has occurred in other area 
of our city.  

The goal of the RAISE grant is to connect the historically disadvantaged Junction neighborhood to the 
Uptown neighborhood, and specifically the Social Innovation District (SID) under development in 
Uptown. The SID is anchored by the Toledo Innovation Center which is a historic building undergoing 
extensive renovation in order to house a variety of services including, technical training, 
apprenticeships, small business supports, and other wrap around services to help ensure success of the 
individuals involved in the programs. The project will also bring the pedestrian and bicycle traffic 
necessary to support the numerous minority-owned businesses established in the Junction 
neighborhood and increase their economic stability. Currently, the streets connecting Junction to 
Uptown are not pedestrian and bike friendly, nor do they have amenitized bus stops despite the high 
ridership. The plan outlined in the grant will improve safety and accessibility while at the same time, 
create a sense of neighborhood identity. Moreover, with increased access to education and economic 
development opportunities, residents in both neighborhoods can build their wealth. 

Toledo is building on recent investments via ARP funds, private philanthropy and public/private 
partnerships that will continue the upward trajectory. If funded, the RAISE grant will bring additional 
opportunities to our neighborhoods and spur additional investment in small and minority owned 
businesses, housing and arts and cultural institutions. I firmly believe this vision for Uptown and Junction 
fit solidly within the DOT’s goals and I hope to learn of its favorable review.  

Best regards, 

 

Reverend Dr. W. L. Perryman Jr. – Pastor 
Jerusalem Baptist Church 
Toledo, Ohio 43604 
 



 

 

 

April 5, 2022 

Office of Infrastructure Finance and Innovation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE  
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary, Buttigieg: 

It is my sincere pleasure to support the City of Toledo’s Department of Transportation RAISE grant 
application. This funding opportunity is aligned incredibly well with JumpStart Inc’s vision and strategic 
priorities for the region and will be a catalyst for the ongoing development of our transportation system. 
Toledo has a long history of disinvestment in many of our neighborhoods and the plan outlined in the RAISE 
grant application brings economic development, education, and even entertainment opportunities to 
neighborhoods that have missed the economic rebound that has occurred in other area of our city. 

The goal of the RAISE grant is to connect the historically disadvantaged Junction neighborhood to the 
Uptown neighborhood, and specifically the Social Innovation District (SID) under development in Uptown. 
The SID is anchored by the Toledo Innovation Center which is a historic building undergoing extensive 
renovation to house a variety of services including, technical training, apprenticeships, small business 
supports, and other wrap around services to help ensure success of the individuals involved in the 
programs. JumpStart will have a team and office located in the building to provide critical technical business 
and entrepreneurial services to local entrepreneurs and small business owners to help their businesses 
grow. The project will also bring the pedestrian and bicycle traffic necessary to support the numerous 
minority-owned businesses established in the Junction neighborhood and increase their economic stability. 
Currently, Uptown and Junction are connected by expressway overpasses without adequate pedestrian or 
bicycle infrastructure. Despite high ridership, the bus routes do not have bus stops with amenities. The plan 
outlined in the grant will improve safety and accessibility while at the same time, create a sense of 
neighborhood identity. Moreover, with increased access to education and economic development 
opportunities, residents in both neighborhoods can build their wealth. 

Toledo is building on recent investments via ARP funds, private philanthropy and public/private partnerships 
that will continue the upward trajectory. If funded, the RAISE grant will bring additional opportunities to our 
neighborhoods and spur additional investment in small and minority owned businesses, housing and arts 
and cultural institutions. I firmly believe this vision for Uptown and Junction fit solidly within the DOT’s goals 
and I hope to learn of its favorable review. 

Best regards, 

 

Teleange´ Thomas  

Chief Operations & Relationship Officer 

JumpStart Inc, 



 
 
 

Joaquin Cintron Vega, President and Chief Executive Officer 

Board of Commissioners 
Hugh W. Grefe, Chair, Alisha M. Gant, Vice Chair, William J. Brennan, Pastor Michael Hanck, Michael K. Hart 

Lucas Metropolitan Housing  

435 Nebraska Avenue, PO Box 477 

Toledo, Ohio 43697-0477 

419-259-9400         Fax 419-259-9494 

www.lucasmha.org 
 

April 8, 2022 

 

Office of Infrastructure Finance and Innovation 

1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

 

It is my sincere pleasure to support the City of Toledo’s Department of Transportation RAISE grant 

application. This funding opportunity is well-aligned with Lucas Metropolitan Housing’s Junction-

McClinton Nunn Choice Neighborhood’s Initiative Transformation Plan vision.  In this vision, the CNI 

team proposes the creation of strong physical and functional connections to downtown Toledo 

and other surrounding neighborhoods that will be a catalyst for the ongoing development of our 

transportation system.  Toledo has a long history of disinvestment in many of our neighborhoods 

and the plan outlined in the RAISE grant application brings economic development, education, 

and even entertainment opportunities to neighborhoods that have missed the economic rebound 

that have occurred in other areas.  

 

The goal of the RAISE grant is to connect the historically disadvantaged Junction neighborhood to 

the Uptown neighborhood, and specifically the Social Innovation District (SID) under development 

in Uptown.  The SID is anchored by the Toledo Innovation Center,  a historic building undergoing 

extensive renovation to house a variety of services.  These services include technical training, 

apprenticeships, small business supports, among others, and will help ensure the success of the 

individuals involved in the programs.  The project will also bring the pedestrian and bicycle traffic 

necessary to support the numerous minority-owned businesses established in the Junction 

neighborhood and increase their economic stability.  

 

Currently, Uptown and Junction are connected by expressway overpasses without adequate 

pedestrian or bicycle infrastructure.  Despite high ridership, the bus routes do not have bus stops 

with amenities.  The plan outlined in the application will improve safety and accessibility, while also 

creating a sense of neighborhood identity.  Moreover, with increased access to education and 

economic development opportunities, residents in both neighborhoods can build their wealth. 

 

Toledo is building on recent investments using ARP funds, private philanthropy and public/private 

partnerships that will create an upward trajectory.  If funded, the RAISE grant will bring 

opportunities to our neighborhoods and spur additional investment in small and minority owned 

businesses, housing, and arts and cultural institutions.  I firmly believe this vision for the Uptown and 

Junction neighborhoods fit solidly within the DOT’s goals, and I hope to learn of its favorable 

review.  

 

Best regards, 

 

 

Joaquin Cintron Vega 

President and Chief Executive Officer 

DocuSign Envelope ID: A77B950F-1182-471D-984C-FFCD1D6E6D50

http://www.lucasmha.org/


March 29, 2022 

Office of Infrastructure Finance and Innovation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
Washington, DC 20590 
 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

I am pleased to send this letter in support of the City of Toledo’s Department of Transportation RAISE 
Grant application. Having joined city leaders, community members, small business owners, non-profit 
leaders, and others who were directly involved with the development of this application, I can attest 
that it addresses many of the needs outlined during our community conversations. In many ways, 
Toledo is experiencing a rebirth after decades of decline, however this growth and redevelopment has 
not yet reached many of our neighborhoods. The Uptown and Junction neighborhoods identified as the 
focus for this grant have experienced historic disinvestment and neglect that can begin to be reversed 
with the strategic plan and vision that has been agreed upon and can be catalyzed with DOT funds. 

By improving the connectivity between the Junction and Uptown neighborhoods through dedicated bike 
and pedestrian corridors with better lighting, wayfinding and other safety measures, we can bring the 
services and opportunities available in Uptown to the residents of Junction. The Uptown neighborhood 
is the location of a newly formed Social Innovation District anchored by Toledo Innovation Center which 
is a historic building undergoing extensive renovation in order to house a variety of services including, 
technical training, apprenticeships, small business supports and other wrap around services to help 
ensure success of the individuals involved in the programs. The proposed improvements build upon the 
planned infrastructure projects the city is undertaking to upgrade aging water and sewer lines and fits 
into the broader strategic plan for the entire city and region.  

ZDL Ventures, Inc. dba Manhattan’s Pub ‘n Cheer is a family-owned restaurant established in 2002.  
Manhattan’s was an early investor in the rebirth of the Adams Street Corridor in Uptown, and has since 
become the neighborhood pub where local residents, workers, students and folks from all around 
metropolitan Toledo gather for great food, beverages and fellowship.  Our long term success has always 
been linked to the continuous growth and development of the Uptown neighborhood, and to that end, 
we strongly support the City of Toledo’s application for the RAISE grant.  In addition to improving 
accessibility to our district from adjoining neighborhoods, we welcome the infrastructure improvements 
that the grant proceeds promise to cover, particularly  the streetscaping and lighting improvements for 
Adams Street that have been on the drawing boards for years. 

The city is committed to building on the momentum from significant public and private partnerships 
that are enhancing our convention center, our riverfront, and our central business district. Additional 
investment in these neighborhoods accelerates our progress by bringing economic opportunity to areas 
that have been disinvested for many years. The intentional planning and community involvement have 
resulted in a plan that will elevate our neighborhoods, increase economic opportunity and improve 
overall quality of life. Furthermore, by increasing access to safe pedestrian and bicycle corridors, we will 
reap the health benefits as well. And because our communities suffer disproportionate poor health, 
these benefits are incredibly important. 



I am hopeful that our thoughtful and comprehensive plan outlined in the application will be reviewed 
favorably. Our community members need and deserve the increased access to services, opportunities, 
and amenities this project will provide. I am proud to have been part of the process to bring this plan 
together and would be happy to answer any questions you may have. 

Sincerely, 

Marty Lahey 
Manhattan’s Pub ‘n Cheer 
1516 Adams Street 
Toledo, OH 43604 

 

 



 
 
 
5100 W est Central 
Toledo, O H 43615-2106 
419-407-9700 
M etroparksToledo.com  

March 22, 2022 

Office of Infrastructure Finance and Innovation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE  
Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

I am pleased to send this letter in support of the City of Toledo’s Department of 
Transportation RAISE Grant application. Having joined city leaders, community members, 
small business owners, non-profit leaders, and others who were directly involved with the 
development of this application, I can attest that it addresses many of the needs outlined 
during our community conversations. In many ways, Toledo is experiencing a rebirth after 
decades of decline, however this growth and redevelopment has not yet reached many of 
our neighborhoods. The Uptown and Junction neighborhoods identified as the focus for 
this grant have experienced historic disinvestment and neglect that can begin to be 
reversed with the strategic plan and vision that has been agreed upon and can be 
catalyzed with DOT funds. 

By improving the connectivity between the Junction and Uptown neighborhoods through 
dedicated bike and pedestrian corridors with better lighting, wayfinding and other safety 
measures, we can bring the services and opportunities available in Uptown to the 
residents of Junction. The Uptown neighborhood is the location of a newly formed Social 
Innovation District anchored by the Toledo Innovation Center which is a historic building 
undergoing extensive renovation in order to house a variety of services including, 
technical training, apprenticeships, small business supports and other wrap around 
services to help ensure success of the individuals involved in the programs. The proposed 
improvements build upon the planned infrastructure projects the city is undertaking to 
upgrade aging water and sewer lines and fits into the broader strategic plan for the entire 
city and region.  

The project proposed in this application compliments Metroparks Toledo vision for the 
Glass City Riverwalk and a thriving, vibrant downtown with 300 acres of new and 
revitalized riverfront greenspace connected by five miles of multi-use trail. We believe it is 
important to invest in public spaces where our residents can gather to build life-long 
connections to each other and nature.  

 



 
 
 
5100 W est Central 
Toledo, O H 43615-2106 
419-407-9700 
M etroparksToledo.com  

The city is committed to building on the momentum from significant public and private 
partnerships that are enhancing our convention center, our riverfront, and our central 
business district. Additional investment in these neighborhoods accelerates our progress 
by bringing economic opportunity to areas that have been disinvested for many years. The 
intentional planning and community involvement have resulted in a plan that will elevate 
our neighborhoods, increase economic opportunity and improve overall quality of life. 
Furthermore, by increasing access to safe pedestrian and bicycle corridors, we will reap 
the health benefits as well. And because our communities suffer disproportionate poor 
health, these benefits are incredibly important. 

I am hopeful that our thoughtful and comprehensive plan outlined in the application will 
be reviewed favorably. Our community members need and deserve the increased access to 
services, opportunities, and amenities this project will provide. I am proud to have been 
part of the process to bring this plan together and would be happy to answer any 
questions you may have. 

Sincerely, 

 

Dave Zenk 

Executive Director 







 

 

February 2, 2023 
 
Office of Infrastructure Finance and Innovation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

It is my sincere pleasure to support the City of Toledo’s Department of Transportation RAISE grant application. This funding 

opportunity is aligned incredibly well with the Ohio Department of Transportation’s (ODOT’s) vision and strategic plan for the region 

and will be a catalyst for the ongoing development of our transportation system. Toledo has a long history of disinvestment in many 

of our neighborhoods and the plan outlined in the RAISE grant application brings economic development, education, and even 

entertainment opportunities to neighborhoods that have missed the economic rebound that has occurred in other area of our city. 

In 2022, with ODOT’s support, the City submitted a RAISE grant application for this project. The current application contains 

refinements, based on a thorough assessment of relevant data and stakeholder input, that further illustrate the importance and 

potential impact of an already compelling proposal.  

The goal of the RAISE grant is to connect the historically disadvantaged Junction neighborhood to the Uptown neighborhood, and 

specifically the Social Innovation District (SID) under development in Uptown. The SID is anchored by the Toledo Innovation Center 

which is a historic building undergoing extensive renovation in order to house a variety of services including, technical training, 

apprenticeships, small business supports, and other wrap around services to help ensure success of the individuals involved in the 

programs. The project will also bring the pedestrian and bicycle traffic necessary to support the numerous minority-owned 

businesses established in the Junction neighborhood and increase their economic stability. Currently, the streets connecting 

Junction to Uptown are not pedestrian and bike friendly, nor do they have amenitized bus stops despite the high ridership. The plan 

outlined in the grant will improve safety and accessibility while at the same time, create a sense of neighborhood identity. 

Moreover, with increased access to education and economic development opportunities, residents in both neighborhoods can build 

their wealth. 

Toledo is building on recent investments via ARP funds, private philanthropy and public/private partnerships that will continue the 

upward trajectory. If funded, the RAISE grant will bring additional opportunities to our neighborhoods and spur additional 

investment in small and minority owned businesses, housing and arts and cultural institutions. I firmly believe this vision for Uptown 

and Junction fit solidly within the DOT’s goals and I hope to learn of its favorable review.  

Best regards, 

 

 
 
Patrick M. McColley, PE, SI, MBA 
Deputy Director  
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March 28, 2022 

Office of Infrastructure Finance and Innovation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE  
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

It is my sincere pleasure to support the City of Toledo’s Department of Transportation RAISE grant 
application. This funding opportunity is aligned incredibly well with the Regional Growth Partnership’s vision 
and strategic plan for the region and will be a catalyst for the ongoing development of our transportation 
system. Toledo has a long history of disinvestment in many of our neighborhoods and the plan outlined in the 
RAISE grant application brings economic development, education, and even entertainment opportunities to 
neighborhoods that have missed the economic rebound that has occurred in other areas of our city. 

The goal of the RAISE grant is to connect the historically disadvantaged Junction neighborhood to the Uptown 
neighborhood, and specifically the Social Innovation District (SID) under development in Uptown. The SID is 
anchored by the Toledo Innovation Center which is a historic building undergoing extensive renovation in 
order to house a variety of services, including technical training, apprenticeships, small business supports, 
and other wrap-around services to help ensure success of the individuals involved in the programs. The 
project will also bring the pedestrian and bicycle traffic necessary to support the numerous minority-owned 
businesses established in the Junction neighborhood and increase their economic stability. Currently, Uptown 
and Junction are connected by expressway overpasses without adequate pedestrian or bicycle infrastructure. 
Despite high ridership, the bus routes do not have bus stops with amenities. The plan outlined in the grant 
will improve safety and accessibility while at the same time, create a sense of neighborhood identity. 
Moreover, with increased access to education and economic development opportunities, residents in both 
neighborhoods can build their wealth. 

Toledo is building on recent investments via ARP funds, private philanthropy and public/private partnerships 
that will continue the upward trajectory. If funded, the RAISE grant will bring additional opportunities to our 
neighborhoods and spur additional investment in small and minority-owned businesses, housing and arts and 
cultural institutions. I firmly believe this vision for Uptown and Junction fits solidly within the DOT’s goals and 
I hope to learn of its favorable review. 

Best regards, 

 
 
 
Dean Monske 
President & CEO 









500 Madison Avenue, Suite 312  |   Toledo, OH 43604 
www.toledolisc.org 

 

 
March 21, 2022 

Office of Infrastructure Finance and Innovation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 
 
It is my sincere pleasure to support the City of Toledo’s Department of Transportation RAISE grant application. 
This funding opportunity is aligned with the LISC Toledo vision and strategic framework for the region and will be 
a catalyst for the ongoing development of our transportation system. Toledo has a long history of disinvestment 
in many of our neighborhoods and the plan outlined in the RAISE grant proposal links economic development, 
education, and entertainment opportunities to neighborhoods that have been under resourced and are not 
experience the economic growth that is occurring in other areas of our city.  
The goal of the RAISE grant is to connect the historically disinvested neighborhoods, Junction and Uptown 
neighborhoods to the Social Innovation District (SID) under development in Uptown. The SID is anchored by the 
Toledo Innovation Center, which is a historic building undergoing extensive renovation in order to house a variety 
of services including, technical training, apprenticeships, small business supports, and other wrap around services 
to ensure that the residents living in the adjacent neighborhoods have access to in-demand career paths. The 
project will create multimodal transit for pedestrian and bicycle traffic necessary to support minority-owned 
businesses established in the Junction neighborhood and increase their economic stability. Currently, the streets 
connecting Junction to Uptown are not pedestrian and bike friendly, nor do they have bus stops despite the high 
ridership. The plan outlined in the proposal will improve safety and accessibility while at the same time; create a 
sense of neighborhood identity. Moreover, with increased access to education and economic development 
opportunities, residents in both neighborhoods can build their wealth. 
Toledo is building on recent investments of New Market Tax Credits, Historic Tax Credits, ARP funds, private 
philanthropy, and public/private partnerships that will continue the upward trajectory. If funded, the RAISE 
proposal will bring additional opportunities to our neighborhoods and spur additional investment in small and 
minority owned businesses, housing, and arts and cultural. I firmly believe this vision for Uptown and Junction fit 
solidly within the DOT’s goals and I hope to learn of its favorable review.  
 
 
Best regards, 
 

 
 
Kim Cutcher 
Executive Director  
 









Toledo Metropolitan Area Council of Governments 
300 Martin Luther King Jr. Drive Toledo, Ohio 43604 

P.O. Box 9508 Toledo, OH 43697-9508 

Phone 419.241.9155 | Fax 419.241.9116 | www.tmacog.org 

 

 

February 14, 2023 

 

 

The Honorable Peter Buttigieg 

Secretary of Transportation 

Office of the Secretary 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

RE: City of Toledo’s Department of Transportation RAISE Grant Application 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

I am pleased to send this letter in support of the City of Toledo’s Department of Transportation RAISE 

Grant application. Having joined city leaders, community members, small business owners, non-profit 

leaders, and others who were directly involved with the development of this application, I can attest that 

it addresses many of the needs outlined during our community conversations. In many ways, Toledo is 

experiencing a rebirth after decades of decline, however this growth and redevelopment has not yet 

reached many of our neighborhoods. The Uptown and Junction neighborhoods identified as the focus for 

this grant have experienced historic disinvestment and neglect that can begin to be reversed with the 

strategic plan and vision that has been agreed upon and can be catalyzed with DOT funds. 

The Toledo Metropolitan Area Council of Governments (TMACOG) is the metropolitan planning 

organization for northwestern Ohio and southeastern Michigan. Our transportation planning region 

includes Lucas and Wood counties in Ohio and the southern three townships of Monroe County, 

Michigan. TMACOG aims to achieve a transportation system that is safe, efficient. and serves all users. 

TMACOG maintains a regional Long Range Transportation Plan (LRP) that looks out twenty years and 

guides future transportation investments. Enhancing personal mobility through multimodal connections 

is identified as a goal in the LRP and is consistently recognized by members of the public as a need in 

their communities. The connection between the Junction and Uptown neighborhoods was identified as 

project thirty-six on the LRP’s priority project list. Additionally, the City and TMACOG are working to 

include the proposed RAISE Grant project on the Transportation Improvement Plan and State 

Transportation Improvement Plan. 

By improving the connectivity between the Junction and Uptown neighborhoods through dedicated bike 

and pedestrian corridors with better lighting, wayfinding, and other safety measures, we can bring the 

services and opportunities available in Uptown to the residents of Junction. The Uptown neighborhood 

is the location of a newly formed Social Innovation District anchored by the Toledo Innovation Center, 

which is a historic building undergoing extensive renovation in order to house a variety of services 

including, technical training, apprenticeships, small business supports and other wrap around services to 

help ensure the success of the individuals involved in the programs. The proposed improvements build 

upon the planned infrastructure projects the city is undertaking to upgrade aging water and sewer lines 

and fits into the broader strategic plan for the entire city and region. 

 
Our Vision: TMACOG will be the governmental partner of choice to coordinate regional assets, opportunities, and challenges. 

 

 

http://www.tmacog.org/
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The City of Toledo is committed to building on the momentum from significant public and private 

partnerships that are enhancing our convention center, our riverfront, and our central business district. 

Additional investment in these neighborhoods accelerates our progress by bringing economic 

opportunity to areas that have been disinvested for many years. The intentional planning and community 

involvement have resulted in a plan that will elevate our neighborhoods, increase economic opportunity, 

and improve overall quality of life. Furthermore, by increasing access to safe pedestrian and bicycle 

corridors, we will reap the health benefits, and because our communities suffer disproportionate poor 

health, these benefits are incredibly important. 

I am hopeful that our thoughtful and comprehensive plan outlined in the application will be reviewed 

favorably. Our community members need and deserve the increased access to services, opportunities, and 

amenities this project will provide. I am proud to have been part of the process to bring this plan together 

and would be happy to answer any questions you may have. 

Sincerely, 

Tim W. Brown David Gedeon, AICP 

President Vice President of Transportation 

TWB:DDG:ja 







 

 

April 1, 2022 
 
Office of Infrastructure Finance and Innovation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE  
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 
 
I support the City of Toledo’s Department of Transportation RAISE grant application. This 
funding opportunity is aligned with the Toledo Regional Chamber of Commerce’s vision for the 
region and will serve as a catalyst for the ongoing development of our transportation system. The 
RAISE grant application supports an effort to bring economic development, education, and even 
entertainment opportunities to neighborhoods that have missed the economic rebound that has 
occurred in other areas of our city. 
 
The goal of the RAISE grant is to connect the historically disadvantaged Junction neighborhood to 
the Uptown neighborhood, and specifically the Social Innovation District (SID) under 
development in Uptown. The SID is anchored by the Toledo Innovation Center which is a historic 
building undergoing extensive renovation in order to house a variety of services including, 
technical training, apprenticeships, small business supports, and other wrap around services to 
help ensure success of the individuals involved in the programs. The project will assist in 
bringing the pedestrian and bicycle traffic necessary to support the numerous minority-owned 
businesses established in the Junction neighborhood and increase their economic stability. 
Currently, Uptown and Junction are connected by expressway overpasses without adequate 
pedestrian or bicycle infrastructure. The plan outlined in the grant will improve safety and 
accessibility while at the same time, create a sense of neighborhood identity. With increased 
access to education and economic opportunities, residents in both neighborhoods can build their 
future and wealth. 
 
Toledo is building on recent investments via ARP funds, private philanthropy, and public/private 
partnerships that will continue the upward trajectory. If funded, the RAISE grant will bring 
additional opportunities to our neighborhoods and spur additional investment in small and 
minority owned businesses, housing and arts and cultural institutions. I firmly believe this vision 
for Uptown and Junction fits solidly within our community’s goals. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Wendy R. Gramza, CCE 
President & CEO 





March 30, 2021 

Office of Infrastructure Finance and Innovation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE  
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

It is my sincere pleasure to support the City of Toledo’s Department of Transportation RAISE 
grant application. This funding opportunity is aligned incredibly well with The Toledo Zoo’s strategy of 
stewardship for the region and will be a catalyst for the ongoing development of our transportation 
system. Toledo has a long history of disinvestment in many of our neighborhoods and the plan outlined in 
the RAISE grant application brings economic development, education, and even entertainment 
opportunities to neighborhoods that have missed the economic rebound that has occurred in other areas 
of our city. 

The goal of the RAISE grant is to connect the historically disadvantaged Junction neighborhood to the 
Uptown neighborhood, and specifically the Social Innovation District (SID) under development in Uptown. 
The SID is anchored by the Toledo Innovation Center, which is a historic building, undergoing 
extensive renovation in order to house a variety of services including, technical training, 
apprenticeships, small business supports, and other wrap around services to help ensure success of the 
individuals involved in the programs. The project will also bring the pedestrian and bicycle traffic 
necessary to support the numerous minority-owned businesses established in the Junction neighborhood 
and increase their economic stability. Currently, Uptown and Junction are connected by expressway 
overpasses without adequate pedestrian or bicycle infrastructure. Despite high ridership, the bus routes do 
not have bus stops with amenities. The plan outlined in the grant will improve safety and accessibility 
while at the same time, create a sense of neighborhood identity. Moreover, with increased access 
to education and economic development opportunities, residents in both neighborhoods can build 
their wealth. 

Toledo is building on recent investments via ARP funds, private philanthropy and public/private partnerships 
that will continue the upward trajectory. If funded, the RAISE grant will bring additional opportunities to our 
neighborhoods and spur additional investment in small and minority owned businesses, housing and arts 
and cultural institutions. I firmly believe this vision for Uptown and Junction fit solidly within the DOT’s 
goals and I hope to learn of its favorable review. 

Sincerely, 

Jeff Sailer 
President/CEO 
The Toledo Zoo 





 
 

 

 April 4, 2022 

Office of Infrastructure Finance and Innovation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE  
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

It is my sincere pleasure to support the City of Toledo’s Department of Transportation RAISE grant application. This 
funding opportunity is aligned incredibly well with United Way of Greater Toledo’s vision and strategic plan for the 
region and will be a catalyst for the ongoing development of our transportation system. Toledo has a long history of 
disinvestment in many of our neighborhoods and the plan outlined in the RAISE grant application brings economic 
development, education, and even entertainment opportunities to neighborhoods that have missed the economic 
rebound that has occurred in other areas of our city. 

The goal of the RAISE grant is to connect the historically disadvantaged Junction neighborhood to the Uptown 
neighborhood, and specifically the Social Innovation District (SID) under development in Uptown. The SID is 
anchored by the Toledo Innovation Center which is a historic building undergoing extensive renovation to house a 
variety of services including, technical training, apprenticeships, small business supports, and other wrap around 
services to help ensure success of the individuals involved in the programs. The project will also bring the 
pedestrian and bicycle traffic necessary to support the numerous minority-owned businesses established in the 
Junction neighborhood and increase their economic stability. Currently, Uptown and Junction are connected by 
expressway overpasses without adequate pedestrian or bicycle infrastructure. Despite high ridership, the bus routes 
do not have bus stops with amenities. The plan outlined in the grant will improve safety and accessibility while at the 
same time, create a sense of neighborhood identity. Moreover, with increased access to education and economic 
development opportunities, residents in both neighborhoods can build their wealth. 

Toledo is building on recent investments via ARP funds, private philanthropy and public/private partnerships that will 
continue the upward trajectory. If funded, the RAISE grant will bring additional opportunities to our neighborhoods 
and spur additional investment in small and minority owned businesses, housing and arts and cultural institutions. I 
firmly believe this vision for Uptown and Junction fit solidly within the DOT’s goals and I hope to learn of its favorable 
review. 

Best regards, 

 

Wendy Pestrue, J.D. 
President & CEO 
United Way of Greater Toledo 







 
 

February 16, 2023 
 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary, United States Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
I write to draw your attention to the City of Toledo Department of Transportations’ application for Fiscal 
Year 2023 RAISE Discretionary Grant funding for the Social Innovation District (SID) improvement 
project.  

 
The SID houses a variety of services including apprenticeships, small business support, and technical 
training to aid in the success of the individuals involved in these programs. The proposed project would 
connect the historically disadvantaged Junction neighborhood to the Social Innovation District. RAISE 
funding will be used to improve transportation by connecting the streets of Junction and SID in a manner 
that is pedestrian and bicycle friendly and increases bus stops for people relying on public transportation.  
 
The economic impact of this project would improve the overall development of Toledo along with the 
neighborhoods around it. Connecting these areas and improving transportation has the potential to bring 
economic development, education, and entertainment opportunities to Toledo communities that have 
missed the economic development surge that has occurred in other areas of Toledo. By improving 
development, safety, and accessibility through RAISE funding, Toledo neighborhoods can build their 
wealth and support the small businesses and housing, arts, and cultural institutions located in SID and 
Junction. 

 
It is important that we continue to support efforts such as the SID-Junction improvement project, which 
will promote major economic development and transportation connectivity interests in the city of Toledo 
and in the State of Ohio. Please give Toledo’s application full and fair consideration. 
 

Sincerely, 

        
Sherrod Brown 
Chairman 



Northwest Ohio 

 

1018 Jefferson Avenue                     608 W. High St.                          780 Park Ave W, Ste 100  
Toledo, OH  43604                            Lima, OH 45801                        Mansfield, OH 44906 
419-241-3235 Fax: 419-255-5752    419-225-5465 800-992-2916     855-548-9598 

      
 

    
                

March 16, 2022 

Office of Infrastructure Finance and Innovation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE  
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

It is my sincere pleasure to support the City of Toledo’s Department of Transportation RAISE grant application. 
This funding opportunity is aligned incredibly well with YWCA of Northwest Ohio’s vision and strategic plan for 
the region and will be a catalyst for the ongoing development of our transportation system. Toledo has a long 
history of disinvestment in many of our neighborhoods and the plan outlined in the RAISE grant application 
brings economic development, education, and even entertainment opportunities to neighborhoods that have 
missed the economic rebound that has occurred in other area of our city. 

The goal of the RAISE grant is to connect the historically disadvantaged Junction neighborhood to the Uptown 
neighborhood, and specifically the Social Innovation District (SID) under development in Uptown. The SID is 
anchored by the Toledo Innovation Center which is a historic building undergoing extensive renovation in 
order to house a variety of services including, technical training, apprenticeships, small business supports, and 
other wrap around services to help ensure success of the individuals involved in the programs. The project will 
also bring the pedestrian and bicycle traffic necessary to support the numerous minority-owned businesses 
established in the Junction neighborhood and increase their economic stability. Currently, Uptown and 
Junction are connected by expressway overpasses without adequate pedestrian or bicycle infrastructure. 
Despite high ridership, the bus routes do not have bus stops with amenities. The plan outlined in the grant will 
improve safety and accessibility while at the same time, create a sense of neighborhood identity. Moreover, 
with increased access to education and economic development opportunities, residents in both 
neighborhoods can build their wealth. 

Toledo is building on recent investments via ARP funds, private philanthropy and public/private partnerships 
that will continue the upward trajectory. If funded, the RAISE grant will bring additional opportunities to our 
neighborhoods and spur additional investment in small and minority owned businesses, housing and arts and 
cultural institutions. I firmly believe this vision for Uptown and Junction fit solidly within the DOT’s goals and I 
hope to learn of its favorable review. 

Best regards, 

 
 
Lisa McDuffie, MSSA, LISW-S 
President and CEO 
 

MISSION 
YWCA is dedicated to eliminating 
racism, empowering women and 
promoting peace, justice, freedom 
and dignity for all. 
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